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REPORTS FROM PRESIDENT COX AND PROVOST SPIROU 
16 SEPTEMBER 2022 MEETING OF THE UNIVERSITY SENATE 

 
PRESIDENT’S REPORT 

1. INTERIM VICE PRESIDENT FOR STUDENT LIFE 
a. As I shared with the campus community on August 30, Dr. Dan Nadler has joined 

us from The Registry to serve as our interim vice president for student life 
through June 30, 2023. 

b. Dr. Nadler has more than 35 years of higher education experience, and has served 
as Vice President for Student Affairs at Northern Kentucky University from 2016 
to 2020 and Eastern Illinois University from 2005 to 2016. Prior to those 
appointments, Dan held a variety of senior roles in student affairs, housing, and 
student activities programming. He earned a B.S. in Liberal Studies, a M.S. in 
Speech Communication, and a Ph.D. degree in Higher Education from Southern 
Illinois University.  

c. Dan has certainly hit the ground running, and I know many of you have already 
had the pleasure of meeting him. Please join me in giving Dan a warm Bobcat 
welcome!  

d. We will launch a search for a permanent Vice President of Student Life later this 
semester.  

2. UPDATES FROM THE SEPTEMBER BOARD OF REGENTS MEETING  
a. STANDARDIZED TESTS IN ADMISSIONS 

i. At the September 8 Board of Regents meeting, the Regents met and 
discussed the board policy that requires standardized tests like SAT and 
ACT for admission to USG institutions and which had been waived during 
the past academic year for all institutions except Georgia Tech, University 
of Georgia, and Georgia College & State University. As you have heard us 
talk about in recent months, this policy heavily impacted our fall 
enrollment this year, because at the time the decision was made in March 
2022, we had almost 1,000 applications to GCSU from students who had 
not submitted an SAT or ACT score. Following the decision that we had 
to continue requiring scores while 23 other USG institutions did not, we 
lost nearly all of those applicants to other USG or out-of-state institutions. 
Our fall enrollment thus never reached our goal of 1,500; instead, we 
topped out at 1,367 – 133 below our ideal entering class size, and 
representing more than $2.3 million in lost revenue from tuition, housing 
and fees. 

ii. Chancellor Perdue announced during the meeting his recommendation that 
the waiver of requiring test scores be continued for this current academic 
year (for applicants for fall 2023) and that GCSU be included in the 
waiver this year. Our applicants will be required to meet a higher GPA 
than other state universities in order to exercise the “test optional” process 
– a 3.2 GPA, which is the requirement for the USG’s comprehensive 
universities, and one which we do not think our applicants will have 
difficulty meeting (the average GPA of this year’s first-year class is above 
3.6). 
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iii. Again, thank you to Joel Robinson and the entire Enrollment Management 
Team for their enrollment efforts during this challenging recruitment year. 

b. RENOVATION OF HERTY HALL 
i. Other good news for Georgia College & State University during the Board 

of Regents’ meeting was the announcement that the Regents will 
recommend to the Georgia General Assembly that funding be provided to 
cover the design phase of renovations for Herty Hall. As most of you 
know, the USG works on construction and renovation projects with 
funding that is generally provided over three years – year one for design, 
year two for construction, and year three for furnishings and equipment. 
Less than 10 projects were selected for design funding throughout the 
entire USG system for the coming year, and nearly all were for renovation 
rather than new construction. Approval will still require action by the 
General Assembly during the 2023 legislative session. 

ii. The renovation of Herty Hall was proposed well before a new science 
building was constructed but, given the significant needs to GCSU’s 
overall science instructional facilities, the USG real estate staff 
recommended prioritizing the new building first. Now, the design and 
future construction funds for Herty will complete the overall upgrades to 
our science complex. Preliminary work on renovation plans for Herty 
completed in recent years will certainly assist in the design work ahead, 
assuming funding is approved.  

iii. We are grateful for the support of the Chancellor, the Board of Regents 
and the USG Staff on both of these items, and fully expect that both the 
“test optional” waiver and the renovation project will have positive 
impacts on our campus in coming years. 

3. IMAGINE 2030 STRATEGIC PLAN  
a. Dr. Holley Roberts & Dr. Diana Young have graciously agreed to co-chair 

Georgia College & State University’s next strategic plan – Imagine 2030. We are 
encouraging the campus community and external stakeholders to share their 
visions and dreams about the future of GCSU with us.   

b. We invite each of you to explore Imagine 2030 website. There you will find my 
charge and specific ways to engage, including upcoming focus group sessions that 
will be held this month. Consider signing up for a focus group here.   

c. This week, we had the first campus visit to one of our aspirational universities to 
better understand how some of the nation’s best institutions of higher education 
are providing outstanding liberal arts educations. A small group of us spent time 
over the last few days visiting the College of Charleston. At the College of 
Charleston, we talked with colleagues there about a wide range of their programs 
and operations, ranging from their admissions processes to their longstanding data 
science degree program, study abroad, Honors College and Leadership Center, 
Multicultural programs, Center for Entrepreneurship, Graduate School, and their 
School of Languages, Cultures and World Affairs. 

d. Over the next several weeks, small groups will be visiting Elon University, Miami 
University, and the College of New Jersey. You will hear more about what we 
learn on these visits as we get further into strategic planning this fall. 

https://www.gcsu.edu/imagine2030
https://vimeo.com/736650777/d7c74ef4e5
https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=-pzSv3GO5kKavJU6bW8H1k19Al5gbElAlMzsK7mGgclUNVFRQUxBWjdWOTA5QldDNEFNNkw4RjlFOC4u
https://www.gcsu.edu/imagine2030/aspirant-universities-planned-visits
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4. US NEWS & WORLD REPORT RANKINGS 
a. As you may have seen earlier this week, Georgia College fared well in the annual 

US News & World Report rankings that were released earlier this week. 
b. We ranked as the Top Undergraduate Nursing Program in Georgia (USG), #7 Top 

Public School in the South (South extending from Texas to Virginia), #8 Most 
Innovative Schools in the South, #12 Best Undergraduate Teaching Universities 
in the South (and top in the USG) and #22 among the Best Regional Universities 
in the South (and best in the USG). 

5. UNIVERSITY BUDGET FORUM The FY 2023 University Budget Open Forum will be 
held on Thursday, October 27, 2022, from 9:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m. in the Pat Peterson 
Museum Education Room. As a part of our commitment to shared governance and 
transparent decision making, all campus community members are encouraged to 
participate. The deans from each of the colleges will present their funding priorities for 
the coming budget year. Following the deans, the vice presidents will present. This forum 
is open to the university community and provides an opportunity for understanding the 
funding needs across the university. 

6. OPEN ENROLLMENT  
a. USG Open Enrollment will be open to benefit-eligible employees October 24 – 

November 4, 2022. Enrollment in benefits for the 2023 plan year will take place 
via OneUSG. This year is considered an active open enrollment; all employees 
will be required to login and complete the certification of tobacco use and 
working spouse (if applicable). If employees do not login and take the required 
action during Open Enrollment, they will default to the status that results in a 
surcharge. This year, the surcharge is increasing from $100 per month to $150 per 
month. Even if employees have zero interest in making any changes to their 
current coverage, it is vital that they login to complete their respective 
certification(s). The Office of Human Resources’ Benefits Team will be available 
to assist employees with Open Enrollment questions in Library 302 on 13 
different occasions throughout the two weeks of Open Enrollment and are listed 
below; the schedule has also been circulated via FrontPage. Contact 
benefits@gcsu.edu for questions or more information.  

i. Tuesday, 10/25: 9A-11A 
ii. Tuesday, 10/25: 3P-5P 

iii. Wednesday, 10/26: 11A-1P 
iv. Thursday, 10/27: 9A-11A 
v. Thursday, 10/27: 3P-5P 

vi. Friday, 10/28: 11A-1P 
vii. Tuesday, 11/1: 9A-11A 

viii. Wednesday, 11/2: 11A-1P 
ix. Thursday, 11/3: 9A-11A 
x. Thursday, 11/3: 3P-5P 

xi. Friday, 11/4: 9A-11A 
xii. Friday, 11/4: 3P-5P 

b. At the recent Board of Regents’ meeting, the Regents approved health plans for 
the coming year that will not increase employee premiums for the year. That’s the 
good news. However, the employer portion of the costs paid by each university 

mailto:benefits@gcsu.edu
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will increase, and we’ve been notified that our portion will increase by some 
$200,000. It is also expected that deductibles in many plans will be increased, 
even though premiums paid by employees will not increase. 

c. The Benefits & Well-Being Fair will take place in the Student Activities 
Center/Magnolia Ballroom on Thursday, October 6th from 9:00 AM-3:00 PM; all 
vendors will take lunch from 12:00-1:00 PM and will not be available to chat with 
employees during this hour. Employees may also schedule an on-site biometric 
screening and/or flu shot this day, pending limited appointment availability. The 
instructions for sign-up have been shared via FrontPage several times, but contact 
kayla.brownlow@gcsu.edu if you have any questions regarding sign-up or 
appointment availability. There will also be a VIRTUAL, USG Benefits Fair the 
week of October 24-28, 2021. Information on the detailed schedule of events and 
how to register will be circulated via FrontPage as soon as it becomes available. 

7. ETHICS AWARENESS WEEK Ethics Awareness Week is scheduled for November 7 – 11, 
2022. The purpose of the week is to remind everyone in the university system of our 
shared ethical values and expectations so that these are incorporated into our day-to-day 
decisions. Ms. Sarah Whatley and Ms. Jen Yearwood are coordinating various in-person 
and virtual activities for the week. More details about the week’s events will be 
announced in October. 

8. SAVE THE DATES 
a. Constitution Week  

September 19 – 23, 2022 
https://libguides.gcsu.edu/constitutionweek 

b. Hazing Prevention Week – Stronger Together  
September 19 – 23, 2022 
https://www.gcsu.edu/hazing-prevention 

c. Fallfest (Admissions event) 
Saturday, September 24, 2022 
Front Campus  
https://www.gcsu.edu/admissions/fallfest 

d. Benefits Fair 
Thursday, October 6, 2022 
9:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m.  
Magnolia Ballroom 

e. Open Enrollment  
October 24 – November 4 

f. University Budget Forum  
Thursday, October 27, 2022  
9:00 a.m. – Noon  
Pat Peterson Museum Education Room  

g. Faculty & Staff Fall Festival  
Thursday, October 27, 2022 
4:30 p.m. – 6:30 p.m. 
Front Campus   

h. Alumni Weekend  
November 4 – 5, 2022 

mailto:kayla.brownlow@gcsu.edu
https://libguides.gcsu.edu/constitutionweek
https://www.gcsu.edu/hazing-prevention
https://www.gcsu.edu/admissions/fallfest
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https://www.gcsu.edu/alumni/alumni-week 
i. Family Weekend 

November 11 – 13, 2022 
https://www.gcsu.edu/parent 

j. Hanging of the Greens 
November 30, 2022 
5:00 p.m. 
Front Campus  

k. Winter Commencement  
December 10, 2022 
1:00 p.m.  
Centennial Center 

 
PROVOST’S REPORT 

1. COLLEGES AND LIBRARY 
a. COLLEGE OF ARTS AND SCIENCES  

i. Forensics and Debate Team The College of Arts and Sciences is 
planning to relaunch the Forensics and Debate team, to be housed in the 
Department of Communication. 

ii. Writing Program Administration Visit The College of Arts and 
Sciences is hosting Writing Program Administrators’ consultant-
evaluators to review the writing program on campus. 

b. COLLEGE OF BUSINESS AND TECHNOLOGY 
i. Agreements The CoBT is in conversations with 13 institutions (public 

and private) to establish articulation agreements similar to the one signed 
with Dalton State this past spring that create pathways for their 
undergraduate students and alums to enroll in our CoBT graduate 
programs. MOUs with GMC, ABAC, and the College of Coastal Georgia 
are being finalized this month. 

ii. Core Business Curriculum CoBT faculty are conducting a 
comprehensive review of our core business curriculum including the 
consideration of technology competency, student professional 
development, and HIPs. 

iii. The DEI Leadership Team will be hosting faculty/staff professional 
development forum on September 30 to discuss our 2022 summer reading 
(Sheryl Sandberg’s Lean In: Women, Work, and the Will to Lead). 

iv. Dr. David King The CoBT is partnering with the Honors College and 
faculty coordinators at Georgia College to host sessions with Dr. David 
King, Professor of Management at Florida State University, Fulbright 
Ambassador and former recipient. The visit will be November 10-11. 

v. The GC Logistics Association hosted a virtual panel with experts on the 
topic of “Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion in the Supply Chain” on 
September 13th. This event was attended by academics, students, and 
industry practitioners. 

c. COLLEGE OF EDUCATION 

https://www.gcsu.edu/alumni/alumni-week
https://www.gcsu.edu/parent
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i. Agreements The College of Education developed an agreement with 
Baldwin High School, Central Georgia Technical College, Georgia 
Military College, and Georgia College to create a seamless pathway into 
the teaching profession. 

ii. Graduate Enrollment The College of Education continues to work with 
school districts to promote current programs and explore new options to 
boost graduate enrollment.  

d. THE COLLEGE OF HEALTH SCIENCES reported that retention rate for the new 
third cohort in the BSN program (95%). We started with 40 but lost one 
immediately prior to the start of summer classes. Of those 39, we only lost 2 
students (one failed two courses which eliminated her from the program and the 
second one changed their major). 

2. SCHOOLS AND HONORS COLLEGE 
a. THE GRADUATE SCHOOL  

i. Employer Educational Partnerships The Graduate School and the 
School of Continuing and Professional Studies have joined efforts to 
increase graduate enrollment through Employer Educational 
Partnerships.  This program is an outreach to employers in Georgia who 
offer tuition assistance and seek to recruit, retain, and advance the skills of 
their workforce. School districts and city municipalities have been the 
most responsive in the implementation phase of this program. More 
information can be found at www.gcsu.edu/eep. 

ii. Graduate Admissions The Graduate School is implementing SLATE, a 
new CRM for graduate admissions this fall semester in collaboration with 
undergraduate admissions. 

iii. Graduate Student Research and Writing Support The Graduate School 
is collaborating with the Writing Center and the Library to determine 
graduate students research and writing support needs. 

b. HONORS COLLEGE 
i. Honors College Newsletter The 2021-22 and 2020-21 editions of the 

Honors College Newsletter have won 2nd place in the 
Faculty/Administrator/Student Print category of the National Collegiate 
Honors Council’s 2022 Newsletter Contest! Kudos to Milligan Williams 
(`22), who served as lead editor both years, and to Rosalie Bodkin (`22), 
who drafted the layout for 2020-21. Special thanks as well to GCSU 
colleagues Victoria Fowler, Brooks Hinton, and Joshua Smith, who 
provided invaluable services with proofreading, printing, and e-linking the 
newsletter, respectively. 

ii. The Saladin Scholars Awards Ceremony & Research Day Keynote 
Address, 3/28/23@6:00 p.m. in Magnolia Ballroom. This year the Honors 
College and MURACE are partnering to position the Saladin Scholars 
Awards Ceremony as a kick-off for Research Day, which will be held the 
following day (March 29). The Saladin Scholars Awards Ceremony & 
Research Day Keynote Address will be held in Magnolia Ballroom on 
March 28 at 6:00 p.m. 

https://nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.gcsu.edu%2Feep&data=05%7C01%7Ccostas.spirou%40gcsu.edu%7Cb06a4dec23794bd9bf0c08da94cf42f6%7Cbfd29cfa8e7142e69abc953a6d6f07d6%7C0%7C0%7C637985915156968409%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=i3XUXaAZFJ2o6%2Fk7u3PArGL7a3cmbsiY73QhRCjPdyg%3D&reserved=0
https://nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fl.facebook.com%2Fl.php%3Fu%3Dhttps%253A%252F%252Fissuu.com%252Fgeorgiacollege%252Fdocs%252Fhonors_newsletter_21-22_revised_2%253Ffbclid%253DIwAR12yLysAb2qFPRtVk7XIX70ILeuvDnRqS9wtPDi97tdS21qx8pr3H1LK4k%26h%3DAT0mdFZbUNkQpU1o4XZtx0n1EVRs5zXVtBU-MfsjHkKgtfzdPnoqCP_qYYnF2iXkkeJWfymK1nnimUpj6dbn-dJ-cv376FX77k7S2z2Wq9hfWIbMQ1S-ZjxcnfO7e3qixA%26__tn__%3D-UK-R%26c%255b0%255d%3DAT3D9fAX5YQBZDwExQJxdqmIJisn8YVMFfl14WqTMb32i5yCc5Yfk0WkAQqHn5xW0WT-4biNK5RNTZVjhCSkpeK-ypme78UqFgdGVoGGkmeGsGFbYtAIsAkN2bCkqCvhTm9lgsypdE7PN-Ly-hAjzYkLimMEE2EftQ9w1eMuDaQROKLbmdXd2DjTkCPBhga2YWuSIrd6vyGXh1t_Xw&data=05%7C01%7Ccostas.spirou%40gcsu.edu%7C1a12e85f169a426f3a1b08da965120bd%7Cbfd29cfa8e7142e69abc953a6d6f07d6%7C0%7C0%7C637987572438041774%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=esWn1feKJSFdQi8sVXgwY%2BV4ajpRxv1G3jum7033grk%3D&reserved=0
https://nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fl.facebook.com%2Fl.php%3Fu%3Dhttps%253A%252F%252Fissuu.com%252Fgeorgiacollege%252Fdocs%252Fhonors_newsletter_20-21_final_1_%253Ffbclid%253DIwAR0SQjspu4fyJmAYyGk2P6F4Van6ACZ3SFrwtOprAj7qvb-tkgjH1QTFu44%26h%3DAT3xVFbiZSA20Z1VpP8KLyJ0uEtv-_9s3BTD3sZG8G8TxL73ChCmbV3ASt37T7GHaUaTom3ch5GUiRKWxp2ZHQ_u6RH1x1L7htm855Wp0sdDhVnnf2zCzCvv8TM0CEasvg%26__tn__%3D-UK-R%26c%255b0%255d%3DAT3D9fAX5YQBZDwExQJxdqmIJisn8YVMFfl14WqTMb32i5yCc5Yfk0WkAQqHn5xW0WT-4biNK5RNTZVjhCSkpeK-ypme78UqFgdGVoGGkmeGsGFbYtAIsAkN2bCkqCvhTm9lgsypdE7PN-Ly-hAjzYkLimMEE2EftQ9w1eMuDaQROKLbmdXd2DjTkCPBhga2YWuSIrd6vyGXh1t_Xw&data=05%7C01%7Ccostas.spirou%40gcsu.edu%7C1a12e85f169a426f3a1b08da965120bd%7Cbfd29cfa8e7142e69abc953a6d6f07d6%7C0%7C0%7C637987572438041774%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=LEUN9L%2B9Ee%2BtO2hO49k0rv9pVPA%2BCIsvV%2FH6eVtj63Q%3D&reserved=0
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c. THE SCHOOL OF CONTINUING AND PROFESSIONAL STUDIES is hosting a Faculty 
Reception, September 29, 5:30 - 6:30 p.m. in Magnolia. 

3. OFFICES AND PROGRAMS 
a. THE ACADEMIC AFFAIRS unit goals for 2022-2023 can be found in the September 

2022 edition of the Provost Notes. 
b. THE GC JOURNEYS Annual Report for 2021-2022 was published and is available 

on the GC Journeys website. 
c. THE MURACE Symposium will be held on October 17th from 11-4pm in 

Kilpatrick. This symposium will feature sessions on best student success & 
retention, as well as student presentations. 

d. THE OFFICE OF THE PROVOST is working closely with the Office of Inclusive 
Excellence on a number of projects (Underrepresented Faculty Support Network, 
Provost Lecture Series on Diversity, Inclusive Leadership Institute). 

4. CENTERS AND INSTITUTES  
a. THE CENTER FOR HEALTH AND SOCIAL ISSUES received a contract for services 

with the Georgia Department of Public Health that focuses on chronic health 
disparities across all health districts in the state. 

b. CENTER FOR INNOVATION AND ENTREPRENEURSHIP  
i. Enactus Entrepreneurial Exchange Program The Center for Innovation 

and Entrepreneurship started recruiting for students interested in the 
Enactus Entrepreneurial Exchange program, a 6-week virtual exchange 
that culminates in a pitch competition where winning students will receive 
up to $1,250 to implement their project ideas.  

ii. Minority Youth and Business Program The past summer the Center for 
Economic Education successfully hosted the return of the Minority Youth 
and Business Program to the Georgia College campus after a two-year, 
COVID-related hiatus. Nine students from Milledgeville and Monticello 
attended the week-long residential camp where they learned about 
entrepreneurship and the skills necessary to start their own business. The 
week concluded with a spirited business plan competition judged by Angie 
Battle (Program Manager of the Georgia Council on Economic 
Education), Angie Woodham (Director, Office of Continuing and 
Professional Education), and John Swinton (Professor and Director of the 
Center for Economic Education). 

iii. Thiele Kaolin Internships The Center for Innovation and 
Entrepreneurship is working with the management at Thiele Kaolin to 
deliver consulting services and manage their social media accounts. This 
would be faculty-mentored community-based engaged learning with 
student interns or as part of a course project. 

c. THE INTERNATIONAL EDUCATION CENTER  
i. International Club This semester’s first meeting of the IEC-supported 

International Club drew over 110 students, nearly matching the club’s pre-
pandemic high. 

ii. International Students Georgia College welcomed 30 new international 
students from 20 different nations to campus this fall. Five are high-
achieving students sponsored by the U.S. State Department. In total, we 

https://www.gcsu.edu/sites/default/files/documents/2022-09/Provost%20Notes%20September%202022.pdf
https://nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.gcsu.edu%2Fsites%2Fdefault%2Ffiles%2Fdocuments%2F2022-08%2FAnnual%2520Report21.pdf&data=05%7C01%7Ccostas.spirou%40gcsu.edu%7Ccfe3382f068b4cbb8d9c08da9607b9e6%7Cbfd29cfa8e7142e69abc953a6d6f07d6%7C0%7C0%7C637987257201140010%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=S4ZgRJ7%2BYgXddYN4do1kO%2BAs4EC9cKknfwLTvpARu8E%3D&reserved=0
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have 59 students from 31 nations, both up (again) from the previous year 
(50/29). 

iii. Study Abroad This past summer, 149 Georgia College students 
participated in Study Abroad programs. 65 participated in five GC faculty-
led programs. 14 faculty-led programs are scheduled this year – one has 
already “sold out” with another soon to close. Enthusiasm for Study 
Abroad amongst students (and families) is very high, and the International 
Education Center was a popular stop during the summer’s orientation 
days. 

d. THE LEARNING CENTER  
i. Academic Workshops began September 6th and will continue to October 

20th; LC staff and FY Guides are facilitating four different workshops: 
Growth Mindset, Time Management, Notetaking Skills, and Test Prep. 
Workshops are offered several times a week, from 7p- 8p, in two different 
locations to better accommodate our students. More information and 
registration found on GC Connect (Corq app). 

ii. Attendance The Learning Center has seen a significant increase in 
attendance in all areas comparing the first 4 weeks of Fall ‘22 to Fall ’21 
with Math Lab attendance up 32%, Learning Center Drop In Tutoring up 
34%, SI/PASS up 33%.  The Excel bootcamp had 275 students enrolled. 

iii. Supplemental Instruction An invitation for faculty from the Learning 
Center to request SI support for spring semester will be distributed very 
soon. 

5. INITIATIVES AND PROJECTS 
a. THE GC AMERICAN DEMOCRACY PROJECT (affiliate of an AASCU initiative) is 

active on campus to engage students, faculty, and staff, and area citizens in civil 
discourse around topics of public interest and active participation in democracy. 
Turbovote has been an integral part of our success as indicated by our National 
Gold Seal Award for achieving a student voting rate increase of 28.1 percentage 
points between the 2014 and 2018 midterm elections and our 2020 Best in the 
nation award for our 94.7 student voter registration rate and a gold seal for our 
76.1 student voting rate which was 11% higher than the national student voting 
rate for the Presidential election. Our student voter registration percentage has 
steadily and significantly increased from 70.2 % in 2014, to 79.5% in 2016 to 
84.6% in 2018 to 94.7% in 2020, a 24% increase in six years. These numbers 
come from our 2020 NSLVE institutional report.  In 2018, 67.2% of GCSU 
students voted absentee, a 14.8% increase from 2014, and in 2020 53% of GCSU 
students chose to vote early. 

b. STUDENT SUCCESS EQUITY INTENSIVE PROGRAM Georgia College embarked on 
the Gates Foundation/AASCU program, Student Success Equity Intensive 
Program, a multi-year initiative to aid underserved students. 

6. UNIVERSITY COMMITTEES AND TASK FORCES 
a. ACADEMIC INNOVATION TASK FORCE Academic Affairs completed the 

Academic Innovation Task Force Report and the document was submitted to the 
Executive Cabinet. It includes “14 big ideas” that range from rethinking the core, 
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new markets, the role of innovation, alternative delivery modes, the calendar, 
degree completion programming, expanding access to current offerings, etc. 

b. GENERAL EDUCATION COMMITTEE Rethinking the Core in light of the upcoming 
USG General Education redesign. The General Education Committee is 
considering a new program that involves the development of a cluster of courses 
developed around a theme. 

c. GRADUATE EDUCATION TASK FORCE Academic Affairs completed the Graduate 
Education Task Force Report and the document was submitted to the Executive 
Cabinet. The document provides a (1) historical overview of graduate education at 
Georgia, (2) identifies new program opportunities, and (3) presents funding needs 
for faculty and administrative support. The USG VP for Innovation engaged with 
the group to consider workforce needs and high growth sectors. 

d. THE UNIVERSITY STRATEGIC PLANNING COMMITTEE is meeting regularly and is 
visiting aspirant institutions to gain insights about their activities in key areas.   

e. THE UNIVERSITY RETENTION COMMITTEE is currently implementing the 2021-
2022 recommendations and we are projecting a retention of 81%.  Last year (class 
of 2020 was 78%).  Previously 82% and 85% respectively.  

i. Business Undecided IR research shows that business undecided 
historically appears to be 4-5 percentage points lower than the total 
university for the one-year retention rate. The two-year rate of students 
who started as business undecided and remaining at GC is lower than the 
total institution by 5 or more percentage points. The three-year retention 
rate of those starting as business undecided is 14, 15, and 7 percentage 
points lower for the years of 2016, 2017, 2018.  The CoBT has developed 
a strategy to support existing students. 

7. CONFERENCES AND MEETINGS 
a. GEORGIA ACADEMY OF SCIENCES Georgia College will be hosting the 2023 GA 

Academy of Sciences meeting in the Spring. This will be the 100th anniversary. 
b. THE GEORGIA UNDERGRADUATE RESEARCH CONFERENCE is scheduled for 

November 11 & 12, 2022 at Valdosta State University. More information is here. 
8. ACCREDITATION  

a. COMPUTER SCIENCE ABET has officially extended reaccreditation for our BS in 
Computer Science through June 2027. Please share our appreciation to the 
Computer Science faculty and staff who worked as a team to make this happen – 
and a special appreciation to retired CS Professor Gita Phelps and CoBT 
Associate Dean, Dr. Tanya Goette, for their leadership. ABET accreditation is a 
reflection on the high quality of our faculty, the rigor of our program of study, and 
a shared commitment to student success. 

b. MUSIC Reaccreditation processes are continuing for NASM (Music). 
c. MUSIC THERAPY Reaccreditation processes are beginning for AMTA (Music 

Therapy). 
d. PUBLIC ADMINISTRATION Reaccreditation processes are beginning for NASPAA 

(MPA). 
9. CURRICULUM 

a. DOUBLE BOBCAT INITIATIVE The university is moving forward with the Double 
Bobcat (up to 12 SH) initiative. 

https://frontpage.gcsu.edu/node/11883
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b. ENVIRONMENTAL, SOCIAL, AND GOVERNANCE CERTIFICATE The Center for 
Innovation and Entrepreneurship is working with finance and business law faculty 
to develop an ESG certificate program for continuing and professional education, 
with hopes to develop a more expansive undergraduate course over the topic in 
the near future. 

c. LEGAL STUDIES MINOR The College of Arts and Sciences collaborated with the 
College of Business and Technology to strengthen the Legal Studies minor and 
locate it within the Department of Government and Sociology. 

d. SPECIAL EDUCATION NEXUS DEGREE The College of Education is working on a 
Nexus degree for Special Education paraprofessionals. Consistent with USG 
Nexus requirements, there will be 42 hours of core and 18 hours of major 
coursework including the required 6 hours of clinical and 12 hours upper division 
coursework. Once the paraprofessionals complete this degree, they have the 
option of completing 60 additional Special Education hours to become certified in 
Special Education.  

e. PROGRAM TERMINATIONS The Office of the Provost submitted to the USG 6 
programs for termination. These programs were deactivated at least 3 years ago 
and had no students pursuing those degrees. 

10. FACULTY 
a. GRANTS 

i. Dr. Linda Bradley, Professional Learning & Innovation, Georgia 
Department of Education, $106,928. 

ii. Dr. Josie Doss, School of Nursing, Holistic Healthcare for Victims of 
Sexual Violence in Georgia (ANE-SANE), HRSA, a total of $980,000. 

iii. Dr. Ernie Kaninjing, Health and Human Performance, received the 
second NIH in the history of Georgia College from the National Institute 
of Health - Research Enhancement Award Program (REAP) for Health 
Professional Schools and Graduate Schools for $426,000.  He also has a 
Department of Defense grant pending for $246,000. 

iv. Dr. Bruce Gentry, English Department, as lead faculty member and 
project co-director, received $235,000 to host the National Endowment for 
the Humanities (NEH) Institute, one of just 11 higher education 
institutions to receive a grant this year. The Summer Institute will be 
called Reconsidering Flannery O'Connor and the Andalusia Institute will 
provide support. 

v. Sequena Stanton, Continuing and Professional Studies, funding from the 
YES (after school) program at two sites $665,000 (FY23). 

b. APPLICATION DEADLINES 
i. Community-Based Engaged Learning Grant Application deadline is 

October 17, 2022.  
ii. Faculty Research Grants – Round I Application deadline is September 

16, 2022. 
iii. Inclusive Excellence Research Grant Application deadline is September 

16, 2022. 
iv. Professional Leave Application deadline is October 15, 2022. 
v. Visiting Scholars Program Application deadline October 14, 2022. 
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11. CALENDAR  
a. THE ACADEMIC AFFAIRS BUDGET HEARING is set for September 30, 2022 

(FY24).  The University budget hearing is scheduled for October 27, 2022. 
b. CONSTITUTION WEEK 2022 is scheduled for September 17-23, 2022. 
c. UNIVERSITY RESEARCH DAY Academic Affairs has identified Wednesday, 

March 29, 2023 as a University Research Day. More information will be 
forthcoming. 


